## **CONDON SCHOOL DISTRICT 25J**

210 E. Bayard Street Condon, OR 97823 541-384-2441 Phone 541-384-2504 FAX Brian Schimel, Superintendent/Principal Teren Humphrey, Vice Principal Lori Myers, Business Manager

January 2, 2023

Dear Parents,

I hope you all had a relaxing break, and everyone has had time to get healthy! We are looking forward to getting back in the gym and starting games up again.

Unfortunately, we must make a change to the grade school practices. We received news that the entire heating system in the old grade school has completely quit, and the play shed is not usable anymore. This leaves us with only one gym at the new grade school for both the boys and girls teams to practice in.

After talking with the coaches, we have decided to split practices up into early and late and alternating each week. Starting this week, Tuesday, January 3<sup>rd</sup>, the boys grade school team will be practicing early from 3:30-4:45. The girls will practice from 4:45-6:00. Next week the girls will be early and the boys will be late.

We realize that this is not the ideal situation, however, with the limited gym space and numbers that we have participating, we are not able to put everyone in the same gym at the same time. If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me by email at <a href="mailto:thumphrey@ncesd.k12.or.us">thumphrey@ncesd.k12.or.us</a> or calling the school at 541-384-2441. Thank you for understanding the situation and working with use to try something new.

Teren Humphrey Vice Principal Athletic Director Condon School District